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DATES FOR YOUR CALEN DAR  

Kiwileles Jam    24 October 

Teacher Only Day this Friday (school closed )  
25 October 

Labour Day Holiday (school closed) 28 October 

School Athletics Day   31 October 

School Photographs   6 November 

Kindergarten Photographs   7 November 

New Parent Information evening  7 November 

One Learning Community Country Fair 17 November 

Prize-Giving    13 December 

Last day of Term 4   19 December 

WHAT’S ON IN TERM 4  

October 

Niue Language Week    13-19 October 

Gagana Tokelau Language Week   27 Oct – 2 Nov 

Diwali     27 October 
(Diwali, also known as Deepavali, or the Festival of Lights, signifies 
the triumph of light over darkness, good over evil, and renewal of 
life.   Millions of Hindus around the world, including those in NZ, 
celebrate Diwali with gifts, lights, fireworks and special meals.  
Major public festivals, along with private and family celebrations, 

mark Diwali in NZ). 

EACH WEEK  

Monday   Stream Team 

Tuesday   Go Piano 

   Adult Exercise Classes 

Wednesday  Wheels Day 

   Ukulele Lessons 

Thursday   ROCKS Run Club (7/11 onwards) 

Friday   Marrzipan Classes  

   Soccer Practice from 4.00 pm 

Saturday   Community Soccer 

TERM DATES 2019  

Term 4   14 October – 19 December 

Teacher Only Day  25 October 

Term 1 2020  3 February 2020 

RERENGA KUPU  

Kei hea tou potae? 

Where is your hat? 

Is a phrase we are learning 

 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  
 

Hello, Talofa lava, Chao, Dia dhaoibh, Namaste, Gidday, 
Guten Tag, Assalamulaikum, Ciao, Salve, Ayubowan, 
Fakaalofa atu, Hola, Susaday, Bonjour, Ni Hao 
 
Kia ora tatou, 
 
Congratulations one and all for our first successful week of 
whole school swimming. Swimming is a compulsory 
component of the NZ Curriculum and while the behind the 
scenes organisation and overall logistics are significant, 
having happy confident students in and around water is a 
priority especially for those who live close to, and spend 
summer near our rivers and beaches. With this week and 
next both being short weeks, we are also putting the final 
touches into our athletics training and skill development, in 
readiness for our whole school athletics event. 
 
Work behind the scenes for our annual Country Fair is also 
underway and this week sees our amazing raffle books go 
out for sale. The Parent Link Trade Me page is also up and 
running with great bargains up for grabs. The garage is 
open each morning before school for donations of quality 
goods.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

Yesterday the team hosted a warm welcome pōwhiri for 
our new families and members of the Owhiro Bay 
Kindergarten teaching team. This celebration honours the 
principles of both our One Learning Community and the 
Treaty of Waitangi. We are very proud of all our students 
especially those who willingly and confidently take on the 
leadership roles for this event.  
 
Teacher only day on Friday will see the teaching team 
involved in professional development and strategic 
planning for 2020 and beyond. 
 
It is with some sadness that I need to let you all know that 
Rowena Johnstone, who is currently on parental leave, has 
let us know that she will not be returning to her position at 
Owhiro Bay School. Rowena has decided to spend her time 
with her two lovely boys. Rowena began teaching at 
Owhiro Bay School in 2005 and we have been fortunate to 
have had the benefit of her overall experience and 
enthusiasm for all things outdoors. At our end of year 
prizegiving celebration there will be an opportunity for the 
community to say goodbye.  
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
Tineke and the team 
 

THANK YOU  

To Fulton Hogan who supplied and delivered the river 
grade sand needed for our long jump pit at no charge to the 
school.    We really appreciated this very generous donation 
 
To Dave Mardell who has repaired the garage door lock.   

 

YUMMY APPLE STICKERS  
 
Thank you all for your support again this year.   We have 
raised an incredible $249.00 worth of sporting equipment. 

 

SUNSMART SUNHATS  AND SUNSCREEN  

A reminder in Term 4, children need to wear a sunhat when 
outside every day.   All students understand that if they do not 
have their hat at school, they will have to stay under the green 
sun shades during morning tea and lunchtime.  Each classroom 
has a bottle of sunscreen which children can access - this is their 
responsibility to self-manage. 

 

FOUND 

Black leather shoulder pouch with cards inside.   Please call 
in at the office 
 
 
 

VALUE OF THE WEEK – PB4L FOCUS  

Our Value of the week is SUCCESS. We show SUCCESS in the 
LIBRARY when we: 

Return our books on time 

 

  

Last week, our Values vouchers were given out for the 
following- 

Respect 61 

Originality  5 

Confidence 6 

Kindness 19 

Success 55 

 

RA WHĀNAU KIA KOE  

Best wishes to Alby who has a birthday coming up next 
week. 

 

 

NEW PARENT INFORMATI ON EVENING AT 
OWHIRO BAY SCHOOL  

Come and meet the Harakeke teachers and connect with 
other parents of children who will be starting in Term 1, 
2020. 

Find out about our classroom programme, school visits and 
everything your child will need to start school successfully. 

Thursday, November 7th 

6 – 7pm in Harakeke (Rooms 4 & 5) 

 

 



 

 

SPORTS SPOT  
 
Athletics Day 
 
Our whole school athletics day is next Thursday 31st 
October. We will be starting promptly at 12.30pm and it 
will go until the end of the day. In order for our athletics 
day to run successfully, we need some parent helpers. 
Could you please let me know if you are available by 
Tuesday 29th October. Thanks  chloe@owhiro.school.nz 
 
ROCKS Run Club 

ROCKS Run Club coordinator, Fiona Hayvice will represent 
New Zealand at the 2019 24 Hour World Championships in 
Southern France on 26/27 October. Running as 
many kilometres as she can in 24 hours! Hence, Run Club 
will not commence until week 4 -Thursday 7 November.  

Relying on 100% self-funding, Fiona has been busy 
fundraising. You can help 
via https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/help-fi-fly-nz-flag-at-
2019-24hr-world-champs. Big thanks to everyone that has 
already contributed and sent best wishes! 
 
Weetbix Tryathon 2020 

The Weetbix Tryathon is held every year at Kilbirnie park. 

It's a great event for children aged 7 years and above and 
involves a swim, bike ride and a run. 

Great for children's confidence and fitness. All children get 
a tee shirt and a medal on completion, sometimes 
presented by an All Black or Silver Fern. 

This year our school won 15 free entries for next year’s 
event, Sunday March 15th 2020. 
If your child has not entered the event before and would 
like to give it a try, please contact Whanake 
teacher chloe@owhiro.school.nz or 
lauren.wash@live.comfor your free entry. 

Please note that children must have access to a bike and a 
bike helmet and you must be able to get them and their 
bike to Kilbirnie park on the day. 

For more information on the tryathon  

https://tryathlon.co.nz/locations/wellingtonmorning/#t

ab-testimonials 

 

OWHIRO BAY COUNTRY F AIR -  SUNDAY 17TH OF  
NOVEMBER.  
 

The Country Fair is coming up fast!  
This annual event is always a lot of fun 
and raises vital money for our tamariki 
and their education. It's time to start 
thinking about which stalls you would 
like to volunteer for on Fair day. These 
roles are for a time slot either in the 
morning (10.00am-12.30) or the 
afternoon (12.30-3.00pm). There are 
two volunteers per time slot on each 

stall so there is always someone else to help you and to talk 

to. The stalls also each have a manager who can let you 
know what you need to do.      
 
We have an electronic sign up system which you can check 
out below.  
 
1) Click this link to see our SignUps on SignUp.com:  

https://signup.com/go/RPyXivS   

 
2) Review the SignUps listed and choose the one(s) you like.  
 
3) Sign up! It's Easy - you will NOT need to register an 
account or keep a password on SignUp.com. Note: 
SignUp.com does not share your email address with 
anyone.  
 
If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact 
jinasagar8@gmail.com and she can sign you up manually or 
if signing up in person is your thing please come and see 
Amie in Harakeke and she has a paper copy you can fill in.  
 
FAIR POSTERS 
We have fabulous fair posters that we need your help to 
put up around in the community. Great places are local 
shops, early childhood centres, gyms, basically anywhere 
families may hang out. When you grab the posters can you 
please fill in the sheet that Wendy has in the office 
detailing where you are putting the posters up so that we 
don't end up with any clashes. Thanks so much 

RAFFLE 

We are excited to unveil our raffle tickets this year!  
 
Today a book of 10 raffle tickets is coming home in the 
childrens' bags along with a collection envelope and a raffle 
sponsors sheet. We are sending out 1 book per family but if 
you are able to sell more there are plenty with Wendy in 
the office. The tickets are $2 each or 3 tickets for $5. There 
will be a prize for the person who sells the most raffle 
tickets. Happy selling and thanks to every one for their 
support. 
 
We are also on Trademe! Just search for Owhiro Bay School 
Parentlink for great deals on a variety of goods and 
services. This is Christmas shopping made easy, while 
supporting local businesses and the school.   
New auctions will be added all the time so please keep 
checking the TradeMe website. Happy Bidding! 
 
GARAGE DROP OFFS  
 
A reminder that the school garage is open each morning 
from 8.30 – 9.00 am to accept good quality donations of 
clothing, bric a brac, DVD’s/x-box games etc., toys/puzzles – 
anything you think someone else would buy.   Please no 
electrical goods. 
 
If it is too big to put in the boot of your car (e.g. beds etc) 
please email kim.mcnicol00@gmail.com and she will get it 
listed on our Fair's Trade me site.  
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PLANTS 
 
We need lots of seedlings both fruit and vegetables or any 
type of plants. We need these to be a decent size so they 
are ready to be sold at the plant stall. 
 
ONLINE SILENT AUCTION 
Check out the Owhiro Bay Parentlink Trademe website to 
bid on some fantastic items. 
 
HELICOPTER 
 
The helicopter is flying again this year at the Fair! If you are 
interested and want more information go 
onto http://owhiro.school.nz/owhiro-bay-country-fair/ and 
click on Book your Helicopter ride. Tickets are $70 for a  6 
minute ride.  

 

 

 

OWHIRO BAY’S GOT TALENT 

 
 
 

STREAM TEAM  

 

The Stream Team are welcoming new members! Do you want to 
spend a few hours in the outdoors supporting the restoration of 
the Owhiro Stream and improving the area where our children can 
interact with nature? We will be meeting next Monday morning at 
9am by the gate from the field for a guided walk of the stream 
area. Feel free to come for a walk to see what has been achieved 
and see the possibilities. For those with time we will be planting 
the last of the trees donated by our restoration partners Friends 
of Owhiro Stream (FOOS). Tools will be provided. For more 
information email jessicajaneallen@gmail.com 

 
 
OWHIRO BAY KINDERGARTEN IS 10 YEARS OLD 
 

Owhiro Bay Kindergarten turns 10 this year and we would 
like to invite former whanau and anyone associated with 
the establishment of the kindergarten to our Birthday 
Afternoon tea on Tuesday 10th December 3pm. 
  
We will be having a small performance, cake, a slide show 
and some speeches. We will be inviting City Councillors, 
The WMK Senior management team, the WMK board and 
past teachers, students and families to attend this event. 
  
Spread the word we would like you to join our celebration. 
  
YEAR 6 SWIS ENROLMENTS 
 

A reminder to families of your Year 6 students that we will 
be holding a draw for 3 vouchers each valuing $50 which 
can be used towards their uniform purchase for next year. 

To be eligible to go into the draw they need to have 
completed and returned the enrolment forms for their child 
to the SWIS office by 3 p.m. on Friday 1 November. 

 
Marrzipan Drama 

Updated Timetable 

 

Owhiro Bay 

LESSON 
DAY FRIDAY 

TIME 3pm-4pm 

LOCATION Library 

TIMETABLE 

 WEEK 1 NO CLASS 

WEEK 2 NO CLASS TEACHER ONLY DAY 

WEEK 3 Lesson 1 01/11/2019 

WEEK 4 Lesson 2 08/11/2019 

WEEK 5 Lesson 3 15/11/2019 - Calvin running class 

WEEK 6 Lesson 4 22/11/2019 

WEEK 7 Lesson 5 29/11/2019 

WEEK 8 Lesson 6 06/12/2019 

WEEK 9 Lesson 7 13/12/2019 

WEEK 
10 

Lesson 8 THURSDAY 19/12/2019 Peer Performance 
Lesson 9 THURSDAY 19/12/2019 Parent 
Performance (4pm) 
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"Guess what? Marrzipan Drama are running awesome self-
confidence building sessions at your school! 

Marrzipan have gained a huge reputation in New Zealand for the 
development of shy children, especially those with anxiety, autism 
and selective mutism. Saying that, this is a class for the super crazy 
and dramatic types too as we focus on positive leadership and 
social skills. Our classes focus on inner and outer self-confidence, 
and are super fun and exciting for children. Parents are kept up to 
ŘŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
why, as well as what you can work on at home. We have two 
awesome showcases at the end of every term too, so you can see 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƘŀƴŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
termly productions.  

 DŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ Ǿƛŀ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǇŀŎe for a no-
obligation trial class, or call our superstar Office Team to give you 
the lowdown on why your child simply MUST give it a go. Head 
to www.marrzipandrama.co.nz and click REGISTER, or call 027 521 
торнΦ {ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΗέ 

 

Owhiro Bay Residents’ Association (OBRA) 

Halloween – Family Picnic 

Thursday 31 October 6.30 – 8.30 

At Mokai Kainga, Community Gardens, 72 Happy Valley Road. 

Free Sausage Sizzle (gold coin koha).  Bring a picnic and hang out 
at the community gardens for a chat with the neighbours. 

Kids – wear your scary Halloween costumes. 

Please take your rubbish away with you.  Any questions, email 
moblishen@hotmail.com or aj_forrest@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
  

Big Play Out – Wakefield Park Playground 

Island Bay Playcentre have a Big Play Out Day coming up on 
Wednesday 6 November, at the Berhampore/Wakefield Park 
playground.    

Here is the Facebook event and I have also attached the poster 
and an image below. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/2407816669433883/?active_t
ab=discussion. 

It starts from 9.30am-12pm and there will be bikes, trikes and 
wheels to play on, chalk art, bubbles and GLOOP. What more 
could you want. FREE for kids 0-6 years. 
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